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To Learn To Love& 

Anna Marsella
Principal

Year 6 students left early yesterday morning
bright eyed and excited to Canberra for a two
night field trip. We wish them well and we
know they will learn so much about how
parliament works and federal politics. The last
thought one of the students said to me before
boarding the coach was, ‘Tell my kinder buddy
I will miss him”. I thought this was indicative of
the bond the children have with each other.
Wishing Year 6 a safe journey and fabulous
time. Kinder and all of us will miss you!  

I am pleased to announce that Mrs Anna Jones
has been appointed as the new Parent
Engagement Co-ordinator (PEC). Anna was
the successful applicant following a CSBB
recruitment process. Fr Paul Maloney was on
the selection interview panel with myself and
other personnel from CSBB. Anna will work
and liaise with the school and parish team to
support and continue to strengthen the school
engagement and parish connection. Anna has
established in her time with us as Admin
Officer a good relationship with the school and
parish community. Anna will be a wonderful
asset and team resource in this new role. The
PEC role is in addition to her current position.
Congratulations Anna Jones! 

Tomorrow the semester one School Report
becomes available on Compass. I have read
each report and am so proud of each child’s
growth and development. Great work students
and thank you teachers for enabling each child
to achieve their best. 




The athletics carnival was a great success on
Monday. The school demonstrated a great
sense of team spirit and achievement. The
students were deservingly proud of
themselves and of each other. A huge thank
you to Lucy Middleton and Pip Rowe for all
you have planned and prepared to make the
day run so smoothly and efficiently. Every
teacher present was on duty all day providing
supervision without a break. The parent
volunteers did an outstanding job in their
various roles. Know your efforts supported the
day in every way. An enormous thank you!
The Sport Team Leader worked tirelessly to
prepare their team for the War Cries and
warm ups. But more importantly, supported
and encouraged their team to do their best.
We are so proud of the team - Olivia, Bailey,
Maylea, Stella, Jacinta, Maya, Sophia and
Alessia. We will have a Ribbon Ceremony
acknowledgement at the Monday Assembly
next week including Merit Awards. Well done
St Kieran’s!

On Thursday 29 June, the last day for the
term, students can wear a winter warmer
(scarf, beanie, gloves etc). Donate $2 or more
to Qkr! Funds raised will go towards buying
new toys for the Playgroup that meets once a
month on the first Monday. The new kinder
children coming to St Kieran’s deserve to have
clean and fresh toys to play with when they
gather. First impressions count and we want
to make the ‘little Kieran’s’ and their families
feel a warm sense of welcome and belonging
to our school. This fundraiser is a SRC
initiative. 



....to the following students celebrating a
birthday this week:

21 June:     Hayden B
25 June:     Sofia S

Happy Birthday....

Learning and Teaching
Reports will be made available to parents
this week via Compass. 

We’d advise all parents to print out reports
from the Compass website and keep a copy
as once a student leaves St Kieran’s, access
to the Compass website will cease.
Therefore, as reports are made available on
Compass it would be a good idea to
download, print and keep a hard copy at
home.

A reminder that should you wish to discuss
any aspects of your child’s report, you can
contact the school and make an
appointment to speak with the class teacher.

Marisa Bombardieri 
Learning Diversity Teacher/Assistant
Principal




Merit Awards
KB:        Christopher P, Billy O
1B:        Dion T, Smith R
1W:      All 1W
2B:        Jake L, Edward S
3B:        Kailao H, Emily X
4B:        Cooper T, Carter A, Lincoln D
4W:      Jose O, Charlie C, Harry H
5B:        Freddy W, Charlie S
6B:        All 6B
6W:       All 6W
PE:         Harry B, Isla T
 



Parish News
For all Parish bulletins from the Catholic

community of North Harbour please click

here 
Parish Gospel and Homily recordings

Facebook or via You Tube
For information regarding Sacraments

please contact Janette Davidson on 0408

866 521 or via email:

Sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.a

u 

 



 
















Religious Education
First Communion

The final First Communion Masses will be held
this weekend. 
We continue to prayer for those students who
are yet to make their First Communion and for
all those who have already received the
sacrament. 

Vinnies Winter Appeal—Stage 3 Winter
Sleepout and Whole School Pyjama Day 
Supporting the Vinnies Winter Appeal is one
part of the wonderful social justice program we
have here at St Kieran’s, engaging students’
‘Heads, Hearts and Hands’.  

This year we have two exciting events planned
—a whole school Pyjama Day and Stage 3
Winter Sleepout. Both events will take place on
Thursday 3 August. 

Stage 3 students have been asked to ‘earn’
their donation for the Sleepout by doing extra
jobs around the house and their community.
Students participating in the Pyjama Day are
asked to bring a gold coin donation. All
donations can be made via QKR or in cash at
the school office from the beginning of next
term. 

This year, in consultation with our local St
Vincent de Paul conference, we are raising a
cash donation to be used to purchase Coles or
Woolworths vouchers which will then be
donated to Vinnies. These vouchers go a long
way in supporting those in need by giving
them the independence to get things ‘back on
track’. 
St Vincent de Paul have many online resources
like this should you wish to find out more
about how they are making a difference to the
lives of others.  
















St Kieran's Turns 70!
Friday 8 September—We invite parents,
families and past students to our 70th
Anniversary celebrations—a liturgical
celebration followed by morning tea and school
tours. Please register your attendance by
emailing the school office. 

 

Grandparents’ Day Celebrations—Save
the Date and Photos Please! 
Thank you to the families who have already sent
in their photos! 
Friday 28 July is the day set aside for this
much-anticipated event! Our celebration is
timed to coincide with the feast day of Jesus’
grandparents, St Anne and St Joachim.  

We invite Grandparents to a Grandparent’s
Liturgy in the church at 10.00 am, followed by
classroom visits and morning tea. A more
detailed schedule will be published closer to the
day. 

In preparation for this wonderful celebration, we
ask each family to send in a Grandparent photo
to contribute to a slideshow to be used in our
liturgy. Please send only one photo per family.
Photos can be sent to
skmv@dbb.catholic.edu.au and must be
submitted by the end of this term, Thursday
29th June. Photos received after this date will
not be included in the slideshow. 

Mrs Nikki Delrennie
Religious Education 
Coordinator (Acting)

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/northharbour
https://www.facebook.com/NorthHarbourCatholic
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCt8Dxm0ehFt-5r1ie9xOjLw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kJA_xSyAuCg
mailto:skmv@dbb.catholic.edu.au


Sacramental Program 
Confirmation 2023 Reminder
Confirmation will be celebrated on Saturday 19 August at:

 - 10:00am at St Cecilia's Church, cnr Wanganella & White Streets Balgowlah
 - 12:00 noon at St Kieran’s Church, 2 King Street Manly Vale
 -  3:00pm at St Kieran's Church, 2 King Street Manly Vale
 -  5.00pm at St Cecilia's Church, cnr Wanganella & White Streets Balgowlah

The booking link below will open on Thursday 22 June at 8:00pm:
https://www.trybooking.com/CJEII

Popular times will book up quickly it is suggested that you book early!

Please contact Janette on 0408 866 521 or at sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au for further
information.

School Advisory Team
Members: 
Ms Anna Marsella                       Mr Matt Willis
Mrs Leigh Mackay (Chair)          Mrs Jane Silcock
Ms Marisa Bombardieri              Mr Wayne Reade 
Fr Paul Maloney, OSA                Mrs Eleanor Hill
Mrs Amelia Gowing                    Mrs Everly Wyss
 

Please click HERE for Mission Statement.



Return & Earn
In collaboration with the Environment
team, we will be participating in the
Return & Earn scheme in term 2. Every
Monday and Tuesday families will be able
to drop off cans and bottles to be recycled
at the chessboard in the playground.
Proceeds will go towards the St Kieran's
fun day in September.




P & F 
Members:
Bec Tomas - (P&F President)
Conor Foley - Treasurer
Alicia Unkovic - Class Parent Co-ordinator
Jess Gilbert - Class Parent Assistant
Eleanor Hill - Playgroup
Tammy Brichta - Exec Committee

Please click HERE for Commitment
Statement

P&F Team

https://www.trybooking.com/CJEII
mailto:sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Mission-Purpose-Values_SAT.pdf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/PF-Commitment-Statement.pptx.pdf


Athletics Carnival
On Monday we had our school athletics
carnival at Seaforth Oval. A huge thank you
to all the teachers and our parent helpers. It
would not have been such a successful day
without your effort! We are very grateful for
your support. We congratulate all students
for their exceptional behaviour and
enthusiastic participation on the day. 

Below are some words from two of our Year
5 students about the day.

'We had fun and even though it wasn't at
Narrabeen we still had a great time! You
were never bored because if you were not
running you were cheering on your colour
house or doing fun games in the middle of
the oval. Overall, it was a wonderful
experience and we can't wait for the next
carnival!' 

Mrs Middleton
Sports Teacher/Coordinator &
Ms Rowe, Year 5 Teacher




Sports News

Stage 2 Gala Day
"Yesterday the Stage 2 students went to a
Gala Day at Rat Park. We competed
against lots of kids from other Catholic
schools. It was nice to meet them and get
together with the other kids. Playing our
absolute best, game after game, we were
winning some and losing some. We felt
excited and happy to play eagle tag, yet
felt exhausted by the end of the day. It
was super fun. We look forward to our
next Gala Day!"

Written by Year 3.



2023

Term 2: 
              Thurs 29 June Last Day Term 2
Term 3:
              Mon 17 July First Day Term 3
              Fri 22 Sep     Last Day Term 3
Term 4: 
              Mon 9 Oct First Day Term 4
              Fri 15 Dec   Last Day Term 4
              

P & F 

With each rostered shift your children
receive a free treat.
The class with the most volunteering
shift total will receive a free ice block
and wear mufti at the end of each term.
The roster with shifts will be published
in the Newsletter and may show gaps
where any volunteer can pop in. Simply
go to the link and do so if you are
available. 
 Would grandparents enjoy the
opportunity to volunteer ? (I know they
already do a lot).

Commencing Term 3 we are implementing
a Canteen Volunteer Drive. We need your
help! The same few volunteers are time
poor as we all are at the moment. Life is
busy, but if we volunteer once a month at
least we will have enough volunteers to
support Crystal in the Canteen and help the
canteen run smoothly.

Incentive Drive:
1.

2.

3.

4.

We still need help on the following days
next week:
Wed   28
Thurs  29 
Please click HERE to put your name down
for a shift or contact Crystal:
crystal.pullen@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
0404091615
 

What's Happening

UPCOMING PROPOSED EVENTS:

AUGUST
Thursday 3:          Dad's Curry Night 7pm

SEPTEMBER
Saturday 9:           St Kieran's Fun Day 

DECEMBER
Friday 1:                School Christmas Carols

Term Dates
Canteen News

Upcoming dates

Read the latest article HERE from one of
Australia's most trusted parenting experts,
Dr Justin Coulson: "Threats and
Rewards".

Parenting Ideas

JUNE
Mon 26:       School Assembly + ribbon 
                      presentation for athletics 
                      carnival

Science Club
Science Club is now taking enrolments for
Term 3!! Please see details below. 

Day: Thursday mornings
Time: 7:30am – 8:30am
Room: Spare downstairs classroom
Start date: Thursday 27 July
Last class: Thursday 21 September
Class information page for parents:
https://www.eyeheartscience.com.au/st-
kierans

https://signup.com/go/UDxzFxf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/JustinCoulson_ThreatsandRewards_PrimaryELC.pdf
https://www.eyeheartscience.com.au/st-kierans


Community News



School holiday clinics

CLICK HERE FOR A FULL LIST OF GLENAEON
PROGRAM DETAILS

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Glenaeon-VAC-Flyer-Jul23.pdf




skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/

Follow us: @ St Kieran's Catholic Primary School

st_kierans_manly_vale

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/stkieransmanlyvale/
https://www.instagram.com/st_kierans_manly_vale/

